

Depot Fallout

AFTAC Alumni Association - West Coast Chapter P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974 Email: TOD.Alumni@AFTACWCC.org



JULY 2020 EDITION

WCC OFFICERS 2020-2021

Allan Pentecost, President 916-276-9203 President@AFTACWCC.org

(Vacant), VicePres

VicePres@AFTACWCC.org

Ken Denbleyker, Chmn of the Bd 916-987-1754 ChmnOfTheBd@AFTACwcc.org

Charlie Penn, Asst. COB 916-300-2094 AsstBdChmn@AFTACwcc.org

(Vacant), Director At Large

DirectorAtLarge@AFTACwcc.org

John "Butch" Kemna, Treasurer 916-722-8509 Treasurer@AFTACWCC.org

Treasurer@AFTACVCC.org

(Vacant). Assistant Treasurer

AsstTreasurer@AFTACWCC.org.

Bob Baker, Secretary 916-944-8070 Secretary@AFTACWCC.org

Ken Breitwieser, Asst Secretary 916-722-1280 AsstSecretary@AFTACWCC.org

Dave Price, Membership Chmn 916-988-4556 MembershipChair@AFTACWCC.org

Don King, Newsletter Editor 602-448-4195 FalloutEditor@AFTACWCC.org

Allan Pentecost, Distribution Chmn 916-276-9203 PubsAndDistribution@AFTACWCC.org

Bob Fitzgerald, Webmaster 916-798-4287 Webmaster@AFTACWCC.org

LOOK US UP AT WWW.AFTACWCC.org

A Word From The President

By Allan Pentecost, President

Well, due to the Covid-19 virus pandemic, there is not a lot of new news to report. Please note though that ALL WCC Social Events are temporarily suspended until further notice. Please check with the AFTAC Alumni West Coast Chapter website for updates to events - www.aftacwcc.org -> Events tab.

I hope everyone is staying safe and healthy during these unusual times, and taking all of the precautions that ensure you remain so. I am really looking forward to when we can get together again.

Something to Ponder

By Don King, Fallout Editor

As we continue under this totally unanticipated health threat to our very being, let us reflect on some thoughts of our founders that need to be passed on, undiluted by present-day attempts to obliterate them and their ideals from our history.

A Warning from the Founders

At the conclusion of the Revolutionary War, **Samuel Adams**, who is sometimes called the "father of the revolution," wrote to Richard Henry Lee:

"I thank God that I have lived to see my country independent and free. She may long enjoy her independence and freedom if she will. It depends on her virtue."

John Adams pointed out why the future of the United States depended upon the level of virtue and morality maintained among the people. He said:

"Our Constitution was made only for a moral and religious people. It is wholly inadequate to the government of any other."

Samuel Adams knew the price of American survival under a Constitutional form of government when he wrote:

"The sum of all is, if we would most truly enjoy the gift of Heaven, let us become a virtuous people; then shall we both deserve and enjoy it. While, on the other hand, if we are universally vicious and debauched in our manners, though the form of our Constitution carries the face of the most exalted freedom, we shall in reality be the most abject slaves."